
Dear parents and carers,

From camps to sports clinics and excursions, Active learning in classrooms, play
based/applied learning and more, there has no lack of opportunities for
students at Warringa Park School to be active and learning recently. The
activities in the last month have been a celebration and achievement in so
many ways. With staff completing the mid-year assessments, we proudly
acknowledge the growth students have made this semester. This is a shout out
to the students and to the staff who have supported them. 

Last week, some of our key leaders attended the PASS conference with leaders
of other special schools. Leaders learnt new information and were challenged in
their thinking, listening to keynotes on innovative ways that special schools are
delivering curriculum and maintaining wellbeing and engagement. The time
also allowed them to reflect on and affirm how committed our school is in
leading the way in this area. 
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Upcoming
dates...
Friday 9th June
Curriculum Day - no
school
Click here to book
Their Care for this day

Monday 12th June
King's Birthday Public
Holiday - no school

Friday 23rd June
Last day of Term Two -
2pm finish

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three

In the image to the right is a you tube link to a
documentary that was shared at the conference. 
Specialist Schools: Genuine Inclusivity That Makes a
Difference:
Feel free to view, like, comment and share. 

Student Opinion Survey
Students in Upper Primary and Secondary campuses have completed the
Attitude to School Survey (AtoSS) which is an annual survey offered by the
Department of Education to assist schools to gain an understanding of students’
perceptions and experience of school.

Students shared their thoughts and feelings in relation to their school, their
learning, peer relationships, resilience, bullying, health and wellbeing, physical
activity, and life in general in this survey. We are proud of how honestly students
have responded to the questions and look forward to sharing the outcome of
the survey with you.

Lastly, a reminder that tomorrow is pupil free day and Monday is a public
holiday. You will be able to access your child’s report on COMPASS next Friday. 

Have a safe long weekend. 

Ashwini Sharma
Principal

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_19TtbxsUuw
https://theircare.com.au/


Fortnightly Principal's Awards
Early Primary - Yusuf, Harsimrit & Nahwanul
Lower Primary - Liam, Faye & Stephen
Upper Primary - Vishnuu, Khloe & Zeahn
Polly Parade - Elyus
BRC - Group 9
CRC VPC - Wesley, Luca & Kyah
CRC Flexible Learning - Angelica

Congratulations to the following students who have received a SWPBS award this week.

Caitriona Toland
Assistant Principal



Danielle Heckmann 
Assistant Principal

Wellbeing update 

Note from the Nurses

Natalie & Rachael
School Nurses

I was proud to welcome and host our American visitors from Whitworth University over the past 10 days.
We have had a strong partnership with Whitworth for over five years and really enjoy hosting and sharing
our work with their placement students. Eight placement students have joined us at WCC and
participated in all classroom learning. This is also great exposure to our students to learn about American
culture. We look forward to welcoming them back in 2024. 
We value student voice as a means to improving student engagement, wellbeing and quality instruction
this week we have finished conducting our annual Attitudes to School Survey (AtoSS) to find out what
your child thinks of their school. The AtoSS assists our school to gain an understanding of our students'
perceptions and experience of school. Our Year 4-12 students were asked about their thoughts and
feelings in relation to our school, their learning, peer relationships, resilience, bullying, health and wellbeing,
physical activity, and life in general. Participation in the survey was voluntary and students’ identity was
confidential. We will use the results when they are sent to the school to inform our future work with
students and how best to support our students. I look forward to sharing the results with you in term 3. 
Bailey our therapy dog will be visiting Polly Parade and Bethany Road Campus on June 21st to check in on
their numeracy lessons. 
We had a great turn out at our DIPs parent day information session last week with the staffroom at WCC
full of interested parents. We are hosting our first DIP meeting next week at BRC which will be a great
opportunity for the school to review our practices. 

The Australian Dental Health Vans will be at Warringa Park School next week, beginning Tuesday.
Unfortunately, we are not sure at this stage which days the vans will be at which campuses.
A reminder to keep unwell children at home. We would like to minimise the spread of viruses at school, as
these have a large impact on the whole school community. If a child is unwell at school, parents/carers
will receive a phone call to collect your child.
Have a lovely long weekend.

Curriculum update - Later years

Kim Zammit
Assistant Principal

Our Later Years Professional Learning Community (PLC) Leaders shared their PLC Inquiry cycles last week.
The work that was undertaken in these cycles showed a large growth in students Numeracy outcomes. It is
great to see the teacher’s evidence-based strategies having an impact on student learning. 
Next Term, we will focus on science, in particularly the inquiry skills of
predict, observe, explain and physical processes. We are asking students
to bring to school any recyclable materials to support with this inquiry. 
The Department of Education, in partnership with Monash University have
release High Impact Wellbeing Strategies (HIW). As a school, we will be
doing some work around these strategies before implementation. 
Our VPC students studying Certificate II in Hospitality have commenced
their restaurant service at Victoria University, in Footscray. In this unit,
students are working on their employability skills and the customer
feedback .   



Kelly Botha 
Assistant Principal

Curriculum update - Early years
Dear Families, 

We have had a great deal of focus on teaching and learning in
Mathematics this year, but students have continued to work on
developing their Literacy skills too. 

The Upper Primary Learning Centre have been researching
animals to write about. Once they have chosen the animal that
they would like to find out more about they have been
supported to research it. With a range of different abilities and
skills our writers have been provided with different types of
aides to support them to undertake their own writing. Through
the use of technology such as the ‘Book Creator’ and ‘Writing
Wizard’ apps on the iPad as well as using alternative pencils
which can be in the form of alphabet flip charts or laminated
keyboard students have been very successful in recording their
own thoughts and ideas! We are very proud of their fantastic
work!



Robyn, Gavin & Brian
Performing Arts teachers

Specialist update - Performing Arts
In Performing Arts this term, students have been making beats and loops to create dance songs with
GarageBand and the Koala Sampler apps with Ben. Gavin’s classes have been learning to play
instruments that create musical notes, using keyboard and xylophone to play along with video modelled
whole-class ensemble arrangements. With Robyn, students have enjoyed playing percussion instruments
with songs such as ‘Shaky Egg’ and ‘The Wellerman’. They have also been using a range of dancing props
such as ribbons and hula hoops, as well as and costumes and stretchy bands to dance with and create
drama roleplays, like rowing a boat or pretending to be a bear in a cave.



Dates for the diary

Term Three
10th July - 15th September 

Term Four
2nd October - 20th December

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three

Warringa Crescent School Tours
Thursday 3rd August
Thursday 31st August

Cayleys Road School Tours
Friday 4th August
Friday 1st September

Bethany Road School Tours
Thursday 3rd August
Thursday 31st August

Polly Parade School Tours
Monday 7th August
Monday 4th September

Friday 15th September
Last day of Term Three - 2pm finish

Monday 2nd October
First day of Term Four

Monday 6th November
Curriculum Day - no school

Tuesday 7th November
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday - no
school

Thursday 7th December
Professional Practice Day - Pupil free day

Wednesday 20th December
Last day of Term Four

Are you moving house, have a new
phone number or email address?
Please advise the administration team
of any changes
Any bus changes for new addresses will
take time to check seat availability

Moving house? 
New phone number?




Is your child turning 16?
Most students at Warringa Park may be
eligible for The Disability Pension when they
turn 16.
Contact Wendy at the Cayleys Road office
and she can advise you on the application
process.  

Call Wendy on 9749 5774 




Term Two
24th April - 23rd June

Friday 9th June
Curriculum Day - no school

Monday 12th June
King's Birthday Public Holiday - no
school

Friday 23rd June
Last day of Term Two - 2pm finish

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three










